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  PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
The Parish Council held a virtual meeting on Thursday 21st January via the Zoom platform. 
Among other matters dealt with were: 
Planning enforcement. 
Works at 5 The Street and an unauthorised workshop, both being dealt with by the District Council. Updates will be pursued. 
Flooding near Valley Farm Vineyard 
Councillor Tony Goldson reported yet again that remedial work had been scheduled. 
Planning Application 
Camelot, Mill Road for 4 dwellings and new access. Existing house to be demolished. It was resolved to object on the grounds 
of over-development. The planning application for Bleach Farm Barn and outbuildings had been withdrawn. 
The Old Village Sign 
This has been given to a parishioner. 
Land on border with Rumburgh 
Consideration of a suggestion that this land - let for agriculture - should be planted as woodland was deferred. 
Precept 
It was resolved to set the 2021/22 precept at 4,144.00. An increase of £166 - 4.17%. 
Volunteer grit spreaders 
2 people wish to retire on the grounds of age. Anyone who would like to volunteer, please contact Bill Simpson. 
Date of next virtual Zoom meeting - Thursday 18th March at 7.30 pm 

CORONAVIRUS 
Do you need practical help and support?  

 

Are you self-isolating and need some shopping, help with getting your latest prescription or just 
want somebody to talk to? 

 

Your first call should be to Halesworth Volunteer Centre: 
Ring 01986 875600 or email covid@halesworthvc.co.uk 

 

If you would like help in contacting the Halesworth Volunteer Centre or if you are having difficulty 
getting the help you need, call one of these village contacts: 

 

   Camilla Prior         07720 873418               Beryl Matthews  07876 230082 
Hannah Pretty  07766 030034              Melita Rouse-Skeet 07790 215033 
 

They will do their best to support you in getting the help you need. 

MEMORIAL BENCH DONATED BY MELITA ROUSE-SKEET 
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NEWS FROM ST. ANDREW’S CHURCH 
 

 Here we are again in another lockdown cycle, hav-
ing managed to get in a couple of services in December, 
with our safe-distanced numbers of about 30. We were in 
a fortunate Christmas-decorated and candlelit phase, and 
enjoyed a non-carol but music and readings service, de-
vised by Jane Held.  It was good to hear the organ being 
played, especially by Jason Busby, who also played at 
the Midnight Mass.  Then the curtain came down again, 
Epiphany was lost, and moreover the church was locked.  
We were glad to be able to make an exception for the 
family funeral of Miles Lambert, some time of Ash Tree 
Farm, who was buried next to his parents. 
 

 Church income has been badly hit, but, with the 
help of a grant, we have installed an alarm which specifi-
cally protects the lead on the porch roof.  We hope that it 
will never go off! 
 

 The PCC feels strongly that the church should be 
available for your private use and as a symbol of hope, 
and it will soon be open again every day, thanks particu-
larly to Mary Pester, who disinfects the likely surfaces 
before closing in the afternoon.  Please keep up your 
carefulness when you come in, sanitise, put on your 
mask, and avoid touching anything as far as possible. No 
services may be planned at present, and we shall sadly 
miss the Clipping on Shrove Tuesday, which is 16th Feb-
ruary.   
 

 The Blyth Valley Team is providing Sunday Wor-
ship on Zoom at 10.00 a.m., ID 892 3344 9437 and 
Passcode 253438, and other services listed in website:  
www.blythvalleychurches.org.uk   
 

 The need for the Foodbank in Halesworth is in-
creasing: thank you to all of you who make donations via 
the box in St. Andrew’s Church. 
 

 Nick Evans, Churchwarden 

WISSETT WINES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
After almost 7 years to the day since we 
began winter pruning the Auxerois near 

the entrance to the Vineyard, we have sold 
the business to Adrian who will take it to 

the next level with his son Alex, local peo-
ple who some of you will no doubt 

know.  We know you will make them wel-
come and do your best to support them. 

 
Elaine and I have loved our time at the 
Vineyard - it is a special place - but now 
we have a fresh beginning...starting with 
making our house a home; something we 
have not had time to do since arriving in 

Suffolk! 
 

Best wishes, take care, Elaine and 
Vanessa" 

VILLAGE HALL REPAIRS - UPDATE 
January 2021 

 
Despite the Covid-19 restrictions and therefore the availa-
bility of materials and artisans, we have continued to make 
progress repairing and refurbishing the village hall.  We 
have benefitted recently from grants from East Suffolk 
Council and Councillor Tony Goldson. 
 
We have now completed all the essential work we set out 
to achieve in 2019; a new roof, new doors and windows, 
repairs to the cracked floor and walls, repositioning the 
internal store room door and a new external storage shed 
and rainwater drainage system. 
 
We have been able to continue with internal improve-
ments, so that the ceiling has been re-plastered and the 
entire building has been redecorated.  We have also man-
aged to remove the old bar fires and replace them with 
modern wall-mounted radiators.  The hall floor has been 
sanded and resealed, a new cabinet has been installed in 
the kitchen. Two new toilets, a water heater and new light-
ing have been installed in the Gents WC.  We are now 
looking at replacing the worn-out flooring in the foyer and 
kitchen. 
 
Unfortunately the village hall remains closed but we hope 
to open again as soon as we are allowed. 
 
In peeping through the windows it looks like the prettiest 
and brightest village hall there ever was. Total refurbish-
ment. 
Congratulations Symon. You have worked a miracle! Ed. 

http://www.blythvalleychurches.org.uk
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WISSETT CARPET BOWLS 
 
 

  
 

  
 

 No bowls until further notice  

      WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

        101 years old this year! 
          ON HOLD! 
 

             RUMBURGH AND DISTRICT  
                 GARDEN CLUB (incl.Wissett) 

No meetings yet 
But... 

               There are PLANTS FOR SALE at Rydal Mount. 

KEEP EXERCISING!  
DON’T BECOME A COUCH POTATO! 
 
 
 
 
 

There are some lovely circular walks round 
Wissett that take in our own Bonds Farm 
Shop. Lovely fresh local vegetables and fruit 
in season...,  

THE WISSETT PLOUGH 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
During this lockdown we are taking the 
opportunity to upgrade our kitchen 
and plan to start providing a takeaway 
service from February 14th. A special 
menu is available for Valentine's Day. 

 
The Wissett Plough Valentine’s Evening  

Takeaway Menu  
 

Mains Choice of:  
Pan Roasted Skin on Norfolk Chicken Supreme 

(GF)  
Served with Dauphinoise Potato Terrine, Roasted 
Heritage Carrots, Tender Stem Broccoli, Creamy 

Onion Puree and a Red Wine Jus  
 

Creamy Chestnut Mushroom, Thyme , Garlic and 
Spinach Pappardelle Pasta  

Served with Watercress  
 

Desserts  
Triple Chocolate Brownie Heart (GF) Served 

with White Chocolate Soil and Chocolate Truffles 
 £25.00 for 2  

Orders need to be in by Thursday 11th February  
 

The Wissett Plough Competition  
Plate your food at home. The best presented dish 

will receive a £20 Gift Voucher which will be  
valid when we come out of lockdown.  

To be spent at The Wissett Plough.  
 

To enter, simply upload a Photograph of your 
meal to The Wissett Plough Facebook Page. 

Many thanks from Us All at The Wissett Plough! 
Stay Safe, See you soon!  

 

We will also be launching a new takea-
way menu from Friday 19th February.  
 

Takeaways will then be available Fri-
days, Saturdays and Sundays. 

 

Book on  enquiries@wissettplough.co.uk 
or 01986 873047 

  NO BAD FEET 
       

     CHARITY 
 

  FUND RAISER 
March 18th 

At Susan’s Clinic 
Peacehaven, 
Grays Lane. 

 
Book your foot care  
 01986 872067 or 07497371073 

 
All proceeds to St Andrews Church 

Wissett 
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MIKE KING. 07710984663 or 01986 875974 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

BIRD TROUBLES SOLVED:  

Chimney cowls, vent caps, bird guards fitted. 

Flexible liners.  Ladderwork.   

Woodburning stoves installed/refurbished 

Free inspection and advice service. 

Hair dressing in your own 
home. Call Karina on 875974 

 
CALVER ELECTRICAL 

Domestic Rewires ~~~ Consumer Unit upgrades 
Extra Sockets ~~~ Lighting ~~~ Phone & TV Points 

GARDEN LANDSCAPING 
HOUSEHOLD MAINTENANCE 

Tel: 01986  874046 Mob: 07777675204 

LOCAL SCOUT ASSOCIATION 
 

Beavers, Cubs and Scouts 
Meetings on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

Contact Brian Howard at 1 Brickhill Cottages Wissett  

01986 875551 
or brian@iminter.co.uk 

Scout HQ is in Chediston Street, Halesworth.  

BOND’S FARM SHOP, WISSETT 
Local produce  

 Derek and Cynthia Nunn offer you fresh 
home grown fruit and vegetables in season 

 at competitive prices.  

VILLAGE TENT. 30 feet by 10 feet. 
Rates for the hire of the village tent: 

Wissett residents……...£35    Non-residents…..…£70 
Phone David Ball if you want to hire it: 469611 
Help sometimes needed on the day if possible. 

 

IAN WOOD 
LAWN MOWER & STRIMMER REPAIRS 
Ride-ons, hovers, petrol-driven, electric  

tel/fax 01986 782340 

HETTY’S NEEDLES 
 
Knitting and crochet classes at Hetty’s house 
in Rumburgh on Monday mornings. If you would 
like to come along phone Hetty on 01986 
785081. Knitting group suspended for the time being. 

WISSETT FARM HOLIDAYS 
Award winning Self-catering accommodation 

01986 873173 
www.wissettfarmholidays.co.uk 

Email: enquiries@wissettfarmholidays.co.uk 

RARE BREED NORFOLK HORN LAMB 
From the Wissett Flock 

 

Whole or half lambs available to order 
A selection of frozen joints, chops etc are available  

from Wissett Lodge 
Phone Geoffrey or Claire Kiddy 01986 873173 

 

USEFUL INFORMATION  
DOCTOR 
Cutlers Hill Surgery, Halesworth                                  874618 

PLUMBING & OIL-FIRED BOILER MAINTENANCE 
Kevin Hawes                                                                 874708 

AVON TOILETRIES 
Hannah Pretty, 3, Brickhill Cottages, Wissett                835780  
BUILDING CONSULTANT: 

Al Campbell.  Design and Build.                                  874976 
DOG GROOMING/BOARDING 

Byebrue                                                                         785264 
ELECTRICAL 
Chris Calver                                        07777675204 or 874046 
FOOT CARE PRACTIONER 

Susan Fitch. Home visits     01986 872067 or 07497371073 
Jane Parker. TCFCPdip. House visits.                  07732048837 
GARDEN PLANTS  
For sale outside 20 The Street 
and 9 The Street 
MILK  

WILL’s LOCAL Marybelle Milk and cream.  0800 434 6212 
WINES 
Wissett Wines                                                       07867009967 
MOBILE LIBRARY.              Monthly, Thursdays 2.05 - 2.25. 

  
ALCOHOLICS-ANONYMOUS  

at The Harmony Centre Walpole  0207 40 30 888 

If you want to advertise in the Wissett Web, please phone 
the Editor. 01986 469611 or 07549190004 
Any news, views or comments for inclusion in the Wis-
sett Web to Jenny Ball, Editor, Birches, Wash Lane, Wis-
sett. 01986 469611 

BEFORE 20th MARCH 
Please note: The editor’s decision is always final.  

 

 

 

“Beck Cottage Studio” 
 

Delightful self-catering holiday accommodation 
for two people  

Please contact Jane Parry 01986 874359 for 
   further information and availability  

       HAPPY FEET! By Susan Fitch. 
General foot health care...ingrown toenails, 
Corns, calluses, verrucas, painful hard skin, 
Deep tissue massage, thick nails trimmed.  

Home visits. Phone 01986 872067 or 07497371073 

WISSETT VILLAGE HALL 

 

To book the hall phone Lyn 
Elliott on 872460 or call at 
Rickyards, Mill Road. The 
hall costs £6 per hour for the 
du- ration of the event and includes 
all tables, chairs, crockery, cutlery etc 

Not fo
r hire yet th

is y
ear 

NOT FOR HIRE UNTIL LIFE RE-

TURNS TO NEAR NORMAL 


